## **Testimonial for Salvador Sanpere**

It is with great admiration and gratitude that I write this testimonial in Honor of Salvador Sanpere.

Sal is a cornerstone of our community, not only as a successful businessman but also as a compassionate and dedicated philanthropist. It is impossible to list all the contributions he has made to our island or name the people whose lives were changed forever because of his example and leadership. Sal's love of life and zeal for excellence sets an example for all of us. His contributions and active leadership have changed not only the lives of those around him but added to the culture of our island.

Sal supports initiatives aimed at improving the lives of those in need. Whether it is raising money to help those in assisted living or to fund educational programs for underprivileged children, supporting local food banks, or contributing to healthcare initiatives, Sal's impact has been far-reaching and deeply felt.

Sal's most visible achievement for many of us, is the St Croix Christmas Boat Parade! Through Sal's visionary leadership and tireless work, the parade has grown into a spectacular event that illuminates our waterways with beautifully decorated boats, creating a mesmerizing display of lights and holiday cheer. His commitment to excellence is evident in every aspect of the parade, from the intricate planning and coordination to the seamless execution on the night of the event.

Sal's ability to recruit and partner with local businesses, has not only ensured the success of the parade but also fostered a strong sense of community and collaboration. His ability to bring together sponsors, volunteers, and participants is truly remarkable, and the support from our local businesses speaks volumes about his ability to inspire and engage our community.

The impact of the Christmas Boat Parade extends beyond the visual delight it provides. It brings people together, fostering a sense of unity and shared joy that is especially meaningful during the holiday season. For many, the parade has become a highlight of the year, creating lasting memories for all ages and all walks of life.

Sal's philanthropic spirit and dedication to service have inspired many others to give back to our island and community. His legacy of generosity and kindness will undoubtedly continue to influence and benefit our island for years to come.

Sal's, countless contributions and lifelong commitment make our island a better place, and I know that Sal will continue to inspire and uplift all those around him.

With deepest gratitude,

J-David Jackson, CPA